
Keeping In Touch 
 

Will Resume next week! 

 

Blessings in Christ and St. Augustine, 

Fr. Joseph M. Arsenault, SSA, JV, Pastor  

Parish Office:  

708 N. 4th Street, Kansas City, KS 66101 

Office:   (913) 371-0627 

Hours:  Mon-Fri 8:30am-5pm  

Web:   stjohnthebaptistcatholicchurch.com 

Email:   ourcroatianparish@gmail.com 

Facebook:  St. John the Baptist Croatian Parish 

Instagram:  OurCroatianParish 

Sacraments: 

Confession at 3 pm before Saturday Mass or call 

for appointment 

Parish Staff: 

Fr. Joseph M. Arsenault, SSA, Pastor 

Mrs. Wendy Christ, Administrative Assistant 

Mass Schedule:  

Saturday at 4 pm  

(at St. John the Baptist in October) 

Sunday at 9 am  

Thursday at 8 am 

Parish Ministries: 

Finance Council Richard Sambol 

Parish Council Don Taylor 

Altar Society  Kelly Moutray 

St. John’s Club Ken Yarnevich  

   913-371-9690 

Prayer Line  (913) 281-4448 

The family of Joe & Kathy Cavlovic &  

parishioners of St. John the Baptist  

Croatian Catholic Church would like to  

congratulate  

Joe & Kathy Cavlovic on their  

Happy 60th Wedding Anniversary !  

Married on September 28, 1963 at 

 Our Lady, Queen of Croatia Church  

in Toronto, Canada 

St. John the Baptist Catholic Church 
 
 
 
           
       
 

   26th 26th  Sunday in Ordinary TimeSunday in Ordinary Time--  October 1, 2023   Matthew 21: 28October 1, 2023   Matthew 21: 28--3232 

Jesus said to the chief priests and elders of the 

people: 

"What is your opinion? 

A man had two sons. 

He came to the first and said, 

'Son, go out and work in the vineyard today.' 

He said in reply, 'I will not,' 

but afterwards changed his mind and went. 

The man came to the other son and gave the same 

order. 

He said in reply, 'Yes, sir, 'but did not go. 

Which of the two did his father's will?" 

They answered, "The first." 

Jesus said to them, "Amen, I say to you, 

tax collectors and prostitutes 

are entering the kingdom of God before you. 

When John came to you in the way of righteous-

ness, 

you did not believe him; 

but tax collectors and prostitutes did. 

Yet even when you saw that, 

you did not later change your minds and believe 

him." 



 Prayer Requests 
Pope Francis I, Delores Denk, Judi Tucci, Susanna 

Laundy, Kenny Yarnevich, Dianna Stimac, Irene 

Delich, George Fracul, Karen Novak, Ana Piskuric, 

Chris Braun, Special Intention, In Thanksgiving, 

for all those who suffer from addictions, cancer, 

mental health issues, for those who are serving 

time in prison, and anyone else in need of our 

prayers. 

  

Upcoming Events 
 

Coffee and Donut Sunday 

The event will be hosted by the St. Johns Catholic 

Club in the church basement after the 9am Mass on 

Sunday October 1st,  Please come and join the par-

ish for fellowship and updates from other parishion-

ers. Trash Bags will be available to buy during 

coffee and donuts! Yellow bags are 39 gal 25/roll, 

White bags are 15 gal 65/roll, and the Blue bags are 

55 gal 16/roll, cost per roll is $12.00. Make checks 

payable to St. John the Baptist Church. Exact money 

if paying with cash please. 

 

Strawberry Hill Altar Societies  

Golf Tournament will be held on October 2, 2023  

4 person scramble Sunflower Golf Course. 1:00 pm 

Shotgun Start. $125.00 Fee. Includes green fees, 

golf cart, prizes, dinner, snacks, all beverages! Con-

tact Altar Society Presidents- Carol Shomin 913-897-

4833, Kelly Moutray 816-863-4414 or Sandy Cannon 

913-396-1564. 

 

Food Kitchen  

Food Kitchen date is for October 9th. Desserts may 

be dropped off in the church basement the weekend 

before or the day of at the Willa Gill  

Center (645 Nebraska Ave) after 8:30. There is a 

desperate need for desserts and volunteers to help 

serve from 11-12:30. Financial donations can also be 

made. Checks can be made to St. John the Baptist 

Church with a designation for the food kitchen. 

 

St. Bernadette’s Circle  

Members of the circle are invited to come to the 

meeting on Tuesday Ocotber 10th at 6 pm in the 

church basement. Not a member, but want to be-

come a member? Call the office for more information 

913-371-0627 ask for Wendy.  

 

Monthly Senior Luncheon  

Senior meeting and lunch will be served. Bring a 

friend and come join us for fellowship, with bingo 

and prizes on Wednesday October 11 starting at 11 

am in the church basement.  

 

Croatian/Polish Palooza 

October 15, 2022 1-5pm at Moose Lodge KCK 1999,  

6621 Turner Drive, $15/person with performances 

by Hrvatski Obicaj Tammburasi! 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

 

Sunday, October 1–  

9am-  George Brajkovic 

 Dr. Matt J. Modrcin III 

 Frank Sudac & Misko Piskuric 

 John F. Novak 

 

Thursday, October 5-   

8am- Barbara Turley 

  

 

 

 

Saturday October 7--  

4pm-  Vigil Mass at St. John the Baptist 

           St. John’s and Holy Family  

            parishioners     

  

Sunday, October 8–  

9am-  Joe Sambol 

 Tomecal Family 

 George Gray Jr. 

 Cecilia Kosorg Bishop 

 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY - OCTOBER 

 

October 1, 2023-  

Lectors:  M. Viskovic, P. Mikesic 

Eucharistic Ministers:  A. Kucenic 

Servers:  M. Viskovic 

Sacristans:  P. Mikesic, P. Hill 

 

October 8, 2023-  

Lectors:   B. Horvat ;  M. Viskovic, R. Sambol 

Eucharistic Ministers:   S. Morrow ; G. Garcia 

Servers:   A. Morrow ; A. Garcia 

Sacristans:   S. Sandelich, G. Garcia 

WEEKLY COLLECTIONS 

 

                                                      Sun. 09/24/23  

Envelopes:                               2156.80  

Loose:                                     83.00 

Building Fund:                                  870.00 

Candles:                     134.00 

Poor Box:                       10.00 

Leaven:                        117.00 

Mass Intentions:                                  10.00 

In Memory of:                     25.00 

(Eugene Sostarich)            

        

       

   

 

 

QR Code for Online Giving 



Please support Donnelly College’s 

SHINE 2023, their annual fundraiser. Don-

nelly College is the archdiocesan college 

that provides a quality, Catholic higher 

education to those who may not other-

wise be served. We need your help to be 

able to offer affordable, quality higher 

education: Please consider buying a tick-

et, sponsoring a table or making a dona-

tion of any amount; we are grateful for 

your support. Thank you to those parish-

es, organizations and individuals who 

have generously supported SHINE 2023. 

Please see a list of sponsors and event 

information here. Join us at SHINE and 

help spread the word about this fun, phil-

anthropic event on October 5, 2023 at 

The Abbott in Kansas City, Missouri. To-

gether we can make Donnelly College the 

most accessible and transformative Cath-

olic College in the country! Please contact 

Marcea Brown with any questions.  

MASS OF INNOCENTS “We shall 

find our little ones again up 

above.” -St. Zélie Martin  

If you love a child who died before 

or shortly after birth, please join 

us for the Mass of Innocents,  

October 15th at 1pm at Holy Spirit 

in Overland Park 

Celebrated by Archbishop Joseph 

F. Naumann, this annual event 

invites families of all ages to come 

remember their little one and re-

ceive comfort from the Body of 

Christ. No RSVP is necessary.  

Please contact Brad DuPont with 

questions: bdupont@archkck.org 

(913) 647-0301.  

 
Resurrection Catholic School Raffle 

Fundraiser Raffle tickets are just $5 for a 

chance to win $1,500, $500 or $250!  

Purchase your tickets today at: https://

www.rcskck.org/giving Tickets must be 

purchased by 3:00 PM Friday, October 6, 

2023. The prize drawing will take place 

on October 12th, 2023. The winner will 

be announced on Facebook. Proceeds will 

go to assist with the many costs of oper-

ating a school. 



Religious Education Classes For Adults 

Becoming a Catholic and living the faith classes 

began on September 12th, classes are weekly on 

Tuesdays from 6:30pm-7:30pm at Holy Family 

School 515 Ohio Ave KCKS 66101 for adults who 

desire Baptism, Holy Communion, Confirmation, or 

a better understanding of the faith.   

For registration call 913-371-0627. 

Organist/Choir Director – St. John the Baptist 

Catholic Church on Strawberry Hill in Kansas City, 

Kansas is seeking an Organist/Choir Director for 

established Adult Choir. The successful candidate 

would accompany the choir on a sixteen rank or-

gan for weekly rehearsal, Sunday Masses, as well 

as other liturgies and  

liturgical holidays throughout the year. Knowledge 

of Catholic liturgy preferred. Interested applicants 

should send letter of interest, resume, and refer-

ences to  

St. John the Baptist parish office at:  

ourcroatianparish@gmail.com. 

The Fall Apple Strudel Sale  

 

Orders will start now throughout 

October. 

 

Apple strudels will be $15/

strudel .  

A maximum of 5 strudel/person.  

 

 

Joanne Lally is taking orders 

and can be reached 

at staragena@kc.rr.com or  

(913) 281-4448.  We will be 

making a maximum of 200, so 

get your orders in early! As the 

orders for strudels are coming 

in we  have also had a lot of re-

quests for cheese strudels. Does 

anyone know of anyone making 

them for sale, if so, please let us 

know.  

mailto:staragena@kc.rr.com


Benedictine College’s Center for Family 

Life 

Invites you to the Nuptial Charity Retreat 

this  

October! Married couples of all ages are 

invited to come learn from Fr. José Nor-

iega, DCJM, a theologian and pastor spe-

cializing in marriage and family life. The 

retreat will explore the Holy Spirit’s role in 

the marriage covenant. This couples' re-

treat serves as a foretaste of our upcoming 

Family Week (May 26-31, 2024). Saturday, 

October 14, 2023 8:30 am- 4:00 pm Bene-

dictine College Atchison, KS Lunch will be 

provided. Cost is $50 per couple. Find out 

more and register at  

benedictine.edu/NuptialCharity  

NEW Pro-Life Action Opportunities with 

Coalition Life The national professional 

sidewalk counseling organization Coalition 

Life is coming to the Kansas City area, begin-

ning their sidewalk counseling effort at the 

Planned Parenthood in Overland Park in Oc-

tober. There will be multiple opportunities to 

learn more, support this vital ministry and 

get involved. If you are interested in learning 

more about sidewalk counseling and how 

you can  

support it, plan to attend a FREE Sidewalk 

Counselor Training seminar on Saturday, 

September 30,  

noon to 3 p.m. at Advice & Aid, 10901 Gra-

nada Ln., Overland Park. Meet the Coalition 

Life team and lift up the sidewalk pro-life 

efforts in prayer at the Respect Life Sunday 

Mass and Reception on Sunday, October 1 

at St. Joseph Parish, 11311 Johnson Drive., 

Shawnee. Coalition Life Executive Director 

Brian Westbrook will speak at a reception 

following Mass to share details about the 

effort and the real impact community mem-

bers can make when they unite in love. Coa-

lition Life has been meeting women on the 

sidewalk with information, options and re-

sources for more than 12 years saving thou-

sands of babies from abortion. Bringing their 

mission of ending abortion peacefully and 

prayerfully through sidewalk counseling.” 

Please consider joining us at one of these 

opportunities to support pro-life work in our 

community and become informed. Learn 

more about Coalition Life online at 

www.coalitionlife.com or call 314-827- 4039.  

CELEBRATING ADOPTIVE AND FOSTER MOMS  

Sophia Spirituality Center (a ministry of the Benedictine 

Sisters of Mount St. Scholastica)  

751 South 8th St. Atchison, KS 66002  

OCTOBER 8, 2023  

SUNDAY, 9:30 A.M.—3:00 P.M. CDT  

facilitated by Mary Kay Whitacre  

Suggested donation: $35 Register: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/

e/1FAIpQLSfPg9kxUjUHLz2Jw5fvdKARu9vW90LcYUm9NFg

l68OYhHuGA/viewform  

We know that as an adoptive and/or foster mom, you ex-

perience both unique blessings and challenges in your 

extraordinary family setting. It can sometimes feel isolat-

ing or at the very least leave you with a sense of not 

knowing where to turn for resources or support. Join us 

for an uplifting and hope-filled retreat experience where 

you are invited to be a part of this network of support 

where everyone benefits from each other’s daily experi-

ences, lived wisdom, knowing compassion, and shared 

information. We will go to Mass with the Benedictine sis-

ters, have brunch, and experience meaningful connection 

as we enjoy an afternoon of sharing and caring. Together 

we are more.  



Feast Day-  

September 27 

As we continue this year of Eucharistic Revival, we would like to invite you to our parish’s Jesus and the 

Eucharist Study. This study was specifically designed for the Year of Parish Revival of the National Eucharistic 

Revival under the pillar of Robust Formation, and it provides a great opportunity to dive more deeply into 

the richness of our Eucharistic faith. Each session is full of rich theological content, powerful testimonies, 

and unique and timely messages from individual bishops across the country. This study will be a special 

time to grow in community within our parish as we walk this sacred year together, and we really desire you 

to join us.  



October 4th 




